

January 22, 2009

 A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, January 22, 2009 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, 14472 at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT: 
Kevin Wright - Chair 




Don Thorp  




Bruce Peckham




Don Irvine




Liz Sciortino

ATTORNEY: 
Doug Jones

OTHERS: 
4 Residents


Minutes were taken by Lea Walsh.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:37 p.m.

Mr. Wright announced to the audience that the public hearing had been closed and described the process that the Board would use when coming to a decision.

BARBER AREA VARIANCE DETERMINATION

Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Mr. Irvine, that the area variance requested by Steven Barber, 300 Taylor Road, Honeoye Falls, NY 14472, at said property consisting of 25.04 acres, bearing Tax Account No. 216.03-1-22.11, located in an RA-1 zone, to allow two single family dwellings on this property when Town Code allows only one principal building on any lot, be denied based on the following findings of fact and conclusions of law:

FINDINGS OF FACT

1. Mr. Barber appeared before the Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA) at the Public hearing on January 8, 2009. 

2. The dwelling, which is the subject of the variance application, is an approximately 800 sq. ft. apartment on the second floor of a combination barn/garage. This accessory building has access to the same improved driveway as the main house at 300 Taylor Road. The apartment had a temporary Certificate of Occupancy (C. of O.) issued in 1979 to allow occupation while the main dwelling at 300 Taylor Road was under construction. The main dwelling was completed in 1981.The temporary C. of O. was never replaced with a permanent C. of O.

3. Mr. Barber requested the ZBA to grant him a variance that would allow him to apply for a permanent C. of O. for the facility. He would like to use the facility, given that it could satisfy Town Buildings Codes, as guest quarters for family members or as subsidized housing for vendors involved with his Icelandic horse raising venture.

4. The neighbor immediately to the north of 300 Taylor Road, William Holtby, 303 Taylor Road, who also owns 12.27 acres adjacent to the Barber property as well as the remaining easements on the private road used by 300 and 296 Taylor Road, indicated that he would be amenable to the use of the facility as family guest quarters and as subsidized housing for the horse-raising venture, but not as third-party rental housing. Gregory Keyes, 296 Taylor Road, who is also on the same private road as Mr. Barber, expressed concern about a rental property within 500 feet of his home, and his ability to continue to discharge firearms should the facility in question be occupied.

5. The Assessor of the Town of Mendon does not currently tax the facility in question, the 800 square foot apartment located in the barn/garage at 300 Taylor Road, as living space. It is categorized as a garage/barn with a 2nd floor apartment that does not have a certificate of occupancy, and therefore has only minimum value for tax purposes. If it did have a valid C. of O., then the land on which the building is located as well as the floor space of the apartment would be revalued at current market rates.

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

1. The objective Mr. Barber is attempting to achieve can be achieved by other means. For example, an application can be made to the Planning Board, subject to its approval, to subdivide the property into 2 lots, each with a single primary building.

2. The granting of this variance would create an undesirable change in the neighborhood. 

3. The request is substantial.

4. The granting of this request would not have adverse physical or environmental effects.

5. The difficulty is self-created

6. This is a Type II action under SEQR.

MOTION

Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Mr. Irvine, to approve the amended Barber Area Variance Determination.

ADOPTED
Mr. Wright asked for a roll call vote.

Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye.

 

Approve Minutes of September 25, 2008 meeting.

MOTION

Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Mr. Thorp, to approve the September 25, 2008 minutes.

ADOPTED
Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Ms. Sciortino abstained..

Approve Minutes of January 8, 2009 meeting.
Ms. Sciortino moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, to approve the January 8, 2009 minutes as amended.

ADOPTED
Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye.

Discussion

Mr. Edward Walsh, Chair of the Planning Board, was asked to talk about the discussion that the Planning Board had regarding the Barber variance.  Mr. Walsh stated that the Board would have to have Mr. Barber come in with a paper showing the subdivision and then they could talk about it, as they would not know what the problems were until that was presented to them.

Mr. Irvine asked why this was an area variance and not a use variance.  Mr. Jones responded that an area variance deals with the number of buildings on the property and not with their use.

A discussion followed on similar cases that the Board had faced in the past.

MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to adjourn at 8:15.

ADOPTED
Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye.
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